

Community Services · Services communautaires

Office of the Minister - Bureau du ministre

PO Box 696, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2T7 • C.P. 696, Halifax (Nouvelle-Écosse) Canada, B3J 2T7 • www.gov.ns.ca

March 11, 2016

RECEIVED

MAR 1 7 2016

Mr. Ronnie LeBlanc Warden Municipality of Clare PO Box 458 Little Brook, NS B0W 1Z0

Dear Mr. LeBlanc:

Thank you for your letter of February 19, 2016, regarding Council's recommendation for Ms. Mariette Byzewski to continue serving on the Board of the Housing Authority as the Municipality's representative.

Accordingly, I wish to confirm Ms. Mariette Byzewski's appointment for a second term. Her appointment will commence on March 23, 2016, and will expire on March 23, 2019.

I would like to thank Council for taking the time from their busy schedule to deal with this matter.

Respectfully,

Hon. Joanne Bernard, BA, MA

Joanne Bernard

Minister

Mr. Jamie Vigliarolo, Director, Western Regional Housing Authority